
Comment for planning application 20/02126/CLUE
Application Number 20/02126/CLUE

Location Wroxton Motorcross Track Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15
6HH

Proposal Certificate of Lawfulness of Existing Use for the use of the land for a mixed use of agriculture
and as a motorcross track with race meetings for up to 24 days a year (excluding set up,
preparation, clear up and private practice sessions)

Case Officer George Smith  
 

Organisation
Name Steve Woodcock

Address Cromwells,Eastgate,Hornton,Banbury,OX15 6BT

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I have lived in Hornton since 1993, enjoying the tranquility of village life...until recently.
Clearly we were aware of occasional use of an informal track, but the noise was tolerable
and only affected a few weekends each year. That has all changed in the last few years, it
becoming very evident that the track has undergoing extensive engineering works and the
number and scale of events has significantly ramped up. About three years ago I was talking
to some ramblers passing our house...what a lovely village they said. "But how can you live
with that dreadful racket?" Good question. The noise, especially when the prevailing wind
blows, is intrusive, almost constant, extremely annoying and disruptive. Why bother to have
a conservation area if you allow noise pollution on this scale...and allowed to continue with
no planning consent ever. This is a blight, hugely damaging to the quality of life in Hornton,
polluting and needs to be returned to an acceptable, modest scale. It should operate in line
with what was intended in allowing occasional motorsport use on agricultural land, and
returned to agricultural use between events. To my knowledge sheep cannot graze on dust.
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